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Diocese humming with activity 
By Bishop Matthew H. Clark 

High in my mind on this Monday evening are 
the wonderful experiences I have had of the 
people of our local church over the past three days 
— on Saturday of the Yates^-Ontario-Wayne regional 
Synod meeting held at St. Mary's, Canandaigua; 
on Sunday of young men and women who 
gathered at St. John of Rochester, Perinton, to 
receive the Hands of Christ award; this evening of 
men and women from parishes in Chemung and 
Schuyler counties who have assembled to assist 
with this year's Thanks Giving Appeal. 

A word about each: 
1.) The Synod: I have enjoyed every step of our 

Synod experience. At each step, notwithstanding 
the snags that are a part of every big project, the 
process has been blessed by the good-hearted 
participation of the people of this diocese. 

And so, when I drove to Canandaigua on 
Saturday, I was looking forward to the Synod 
meeting with enthusiasm. I was confident that it 
would be fine. What I experienced exceeded even 
my high expectations. As I made my rounds of the 
table discussions I found myself genuinely touched 
by what I experienced. People were honest, 
attentive, thoughtful in their speech and respectful 
in their listening. 

When representatives of each table came to the 
microphone to share their group's comments on 
the draft pastoral plan, they demonstrated a good 
grasp of the plan's design and intent, and made 
excellent suggestions for its improvement. All that 
I have heard of the other 10 meetings held on 
Saturday indicates that they too were of high quali­
ty, 4 

I look forward to Wednesday evening whrin we 
meet to review the materials from Saturday's meet­
ings and begin the process that will yield the final 
version of our pastoral plan in support of our 
parishes' implementation of the Synod. 

2.) Hands of Christ: Each year we invite our 
parish communities to nominate young men and 
women who are going into their senior year in 
high school to receive the Hands of Christ award. 

LONG THE WAY 

The award is intended to recognize and encourage 
those young people whose love for Christ and their 
faith shows itself in service to others. 

Each year we invite those nominated to come to­
gether with family and loved ones to a special cele­
bration at which they receive the award. The 
setting for the celebration has changed as the 
years have gone by. At first the awards were 
presented at Bishop's Day for Youth. In recent 
years we have celebrated the event at Sacred Heart 
Cathedral in the context of the Eucharistic 
Liturgy. 

This year, in response to the growing popularity 
of the event, we are having two celebrations — the 
first last Sunday at St. John's, and the second this 
Sunday at St. Mary Our Mother in Horseheads. 

Sunday's celebration filled St. John's to 
overflowing with young people who would make 
your heart sing and with parents, family and 
friends who, like me, could not help but be elated 
by what we experienced. If ever you doubt that we 
have extraordinary young people active in our 
parishes, I invite you to come to Horseheads on 
Sunday. And, if your parish is interested in 
participating in the Hands of Christ program next 

year, be assured that we would love to have you. I 
recommend it as a wonderful way to encourage 
high school students and to enliven any parish 
community. 

3.) Thanks Giving Appeal: Is it possible that the 
TGA is here again? I'm here to tell you that it is. 
Just tonight Tom D'Agostino, director of the TGA, 
and I met at St. Mary's in Elmira with pastors and 
other parish leaders from communities in 
Chemung and Schuyler counties. 

Once again, the event gathered generous, gifted 
people who gave up an evening to receive informa­
tion, to ask questions and to make suggestions that 
will help us adequately to fund the operation of 
our local church and to give generous, fruitful 
response to our Synod priorities. 

There was an excellent spirit at the meeting this 
evening as there has been at meetings already held 
at Auburn, Ithaca and Canandaigua. I believe that 
is because of Tom's leadership and that of people 
like those who have gathered at the meeting just 
mentioned. Working together they have 
reestablished the essential parish base for the 
TGA, sharpened its organization and streamlined 
its procedures. 

To all of them goes the credit for the success we 
realized last year. Their continued commitment 
founds a real hope that we will do well again. (I 
should add for the curious reader that we will have 
TGA meetings for the Monroe area this-evening 
and for the Geneseo region next weekl) 

By these comments on the TGA I invite you to 
consider a gift for this year. We would very much 
welcome and do need your support. If you have 
any questions about this effort, please contact your 
parish. Or, if I can be of assistance, please let me 
know. I'll do my best to get you the information 
you may need. 

My thanks to our Synod participants, 
congratulations to our friends from the two Hands 
of Christ celebrations, and sincere gratitude to 
those who so generously participate in our Thanks 
Giving Appeal. 

Peace to all. 

Catholic Courier (USPS 135-580) 
Vol. 106 No. 1 October 6,1994 

Published weekly except the last 
Thursday in December. 

Subscription rates: single copy, 750; one-
year subscription in U.S., $20.00; Canada 
and foreign $20.00 plus postage. Offices: 
1150 Buffalo Road, Rochester, N.Y. 14624, 
716/328-4340. Second-Class postage paid 
at Rochester, N.Y. 

POSTMASTER: Send address changes 
to Catholic Courier, 1150 Buffalo Road, 
Rochester, N.Y. 14624. 

NEW HOPE 
ADULT 
SERVICES, INC. 

• Housekeeping • Senior Sitters 
> Laundry Service • Companionship 
•Heavy Cleaning • Shopping Serivces 

336-9770 

\$JZ Five Dollars Savings $J%\ 
1 ^S t r ide Rite. Winter Boots j 

Evnystepofdievay.'" 

Save $5 on the purchase of any Stride Rite winter boots for children. 
Expires October 31,1994. 

Not vaBd in combination with any other offers. 

SULLIVAN'S SHOES 
14 EDMOND STREET 

Hours: Mon.-Fri. 10-5; (Off Monroe Ave. near Goodman) 
Thurs. 'til 7; Sat. 10-3 442-8730 

Prf»?"-"-' ' 

Western 
Monroe County 

-dUlege Night 
'^Thursday 

October 6 
6:30-9:00 p.m. 

Over 150 colleges 
represented! 

Community Health 
Expo*94 

Friday, October, 7, 
10:00 a.m.-8:00f 

Park Ridge Iffi 
The event features; 

Free health screenings, 
36 displays about 

general health care and 
services and 12 educa­

tional programs 

Ridge Rd., W & Long Pond Rd. 

Sv V.xiui '04 

Presented by ~ 
WRMM10L3 

Saturday, October 8 
Enjoy mall wide exhibits, 

demonstrations,, 
food sampling 

entertainmer 
Meet Fred Smerlaspretirc 

Buffalo Bill. Autograph 
signing at 1, 2 & 3 p.m. 

Family Fashion Show 
at 2 & 7 

% 
THE M A L L AT 

Fall f.haritv BaaftgF 

Thursday-Satt 
Over 20 non-ipotit 

organizations. 
All proceeds go 

to charity. 
Beautiful home-made 

items. 

fOuOO ^^% 

%dffczling new star 

VISIT HISTORIC 
IRELAND 

April 23- May 3 , 1 9 9 5 
Castles, Cathedrals, Cities 

and Countrysides 

Call Pat Boland, 
Granger Homestead, 
Canandaigua 
(716) 394-1472 * 

ARNDT 
FUNERAL HOME 
Family Owned & Operated 

RONALD JOHN ARNDT 
ROBERT J. ARNDT 

Funeral Directors 

225-6350 
1118 Long Pond Road 1 9 
(South of Maiden Lane) •&• 


